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BRAZIL ENTOMOLOGY MEETING

A national meeting of entomologists was held at Urucuca, Bahia, Brazil,
from February 21 through 25. This meeting was sponsored by CEPLAC
(Executive Commission for Cacao Rehabilitation in Brazil). The meeting
was attended by some 50 entomologists from all parts of the country. Pa-
pers were presented on all phases of entomology, however, the majority of
the 80 papers were in the following categories: vegetable crops, cacao,
sugarcane, cotton, peanuts, and tropical crops.

At this meeting a new entomological society which will be called
“Sociedade Entomologica do Brasil” was formed. The officers are:

President: Dr. Pedrito Silva, (CEPLAC, Itabuna, Bahia)

Vice President: Dr. Jose Alberto H. Freire, (Universidade Federal de
Vicosa, Vicosa, Minas Gerais.)

1st Secretary: Dr. Joao Manuel de Abreu, (CEPLAC, Itabuna, Bahia)

2nd Secretary: Dr. Jose Oscar Gomes de Lima, (Universidade Federal de
Vicosa, Vicosa, Minas Gerais)

Counselors: Dr. Oswaldo Giannotti, Instituto Biologico, Sao Paulo.

Dr. Carlos Jorge Rossetto, Instituto Agronomico, Campi-
nas, S. Paulo.

Dr. Mario Bezerra de Carvalho, Universidade Federal de
Pernambuco, Recife, Pernambuco.

Dr. Father Jesus S. Moure, Universidade Federal do Pa-
rana, Curitiba, Parana.

Dr. Elpidio Amante, Instituto Biologico, Sao Paulo.

The “Sociedade” is open to members from outside Brazil. Those wishing
to join and receive the annual publication should send a check for US$8.00
to Dr. Roger N. Williams, OSU/ESALQ Contract, c/o American Consulate
General/Sao Paulo, APO New York 90676. Dr. Carlos Flechtmann, ESALQ,
Universidade de Sao Paulo, Piracicaba, S.P. is the editor of the new publi-
cation which will be entitled, “Anais da Sociedade Entomologica do Brasil”.



